Petit Lake Dam

From: Betsill, Kate <Kate.Betsill@dnr.ga.gov> Thu, Feb 8, 2024 at 4:36 PM EST (GMT-05:00)
To: Wesley MacDonald <WMacDonald@Geosyntec.com>

Cc: Griffin, David <David.Griffin@dnr.ga.gov>; Jamey Dotson <JDotson@Geosyntec.com>; Scott Auer
<sauer@bigcanoepoa.org>

Wes,

To summarize our phone discussion yesterday, we discussed the need for a submittal schedule for a functioning low-level
outlet. This schedule was due January 31, 2024.

We discussed that while your response to the drain repair is not required, according to the comments letter dated August 10,
2023, until 30 days after remaining stability and seepage analysis comments are submitted to you, the owner has expressed
an interest in submitting the drain plans earlier and separately from the updated stability and seepage plans. | told you that |
did not believe a new permit application form would be required. A letter should accompany any submittal discussing the
separation of the two submittals and general submittal modifications. Please contact the program concerning your intentions
related to the drain plans.

We also discussed that the plug is still in the current low-level outlet. It was allowed to be left in place on the understanding
that the current low-level outlet would be promptly repaired. However, things have continued well beyond the anticipated
repair, and other options for low-level outlet compliance have been explored.

A schedule giving the selected method for low-level outlet compliance and a reasonable, date-specific deadline for submitting
design documents for the chosen alternative must be submitted in writing. These items are currently overdue, and must be
submitted by Tuesday, February 13, 2024.

Sincerely,

Kate Betsill

Environmental Engineer

Georgia Safe Dams Program

2 Martin Luther King Jr. Drive, S.E.
Suite 1052, East Tower

Atlanta, GA 30334

(470) 524-4667



